

The Fetter Family

Míssionaries to



Micronesia

Dear Pastors & Praying Friends,

March/April 2010

Contact Information:

The Fetter Family PO Box 697 Kosrae, FM 96944

Sending Church:

First Baptist Church 327 N. Main St. Evart, MI 49631 (231) 734-6172

Support Address:

WWNTBM
P.O. Box 725
Kings Mountain, NC
28086
(704) 730-1440
www.wwntbm.com



We are here! We have finally made it to the islands of Micronesia and are excited to begin our work on the island of Kosrae. We arrived just over a week ago and have been really busy. Instead of sending a container, we decided to mail what we could and build or live without the rest of it. Upon our arrival in Kosrae, all but five boxes were waiting for us. This is very unusual and can only be God answering our prayers that our belongings would make it here. The mail from Ohio normally takes three to six months by boat and we received ours in less than two months. The mail from Hawaii normally takes a week or two and we received ours in three days. Praise the Lord!

We would like to thank you for your faithful support and prayers! We are only able to be here in Micronesia because of your giving each and every month. We pray that God will bless you for your giving with eternal rewards in Heaven. We want to remind you that when God gives the increase in Micronesia you will also share in the reward.

We will be working with my Dad and Mom, Dave and Sandy Fetter, at the Calvary Baptist Church where they are ministering right now. We have found that they have a very busy life and we will be able to help take some of the load off of their shoulders. Calvary Baptist Church is doing well! I was able to preach on Sunday and God really blessed. I have not preached through an interpreter for a long time and it feels more like you are preaching through an interrupter. Tuesday night is a Bible Study at a church member's house, Wednesday night is Bible Institute, and Thursday night is the Midweek Service.

Part of my responsibilities will be helping train a young man to take over the youth group when we are gone. This training starts tonight and we are excited to work with young people again. My heart breaks seeing the youth of Kosrae headed on the wrong path. There are many people pulling them away from God and in all different directions. Please pray especially for a teenager named Donnalyn, whose mother has stopped allowing her to come to church. Pray that God allows us to show these young people how they can have a personal relationship with God. He is their only hope.

Until He Comes,

Daniel, Megan, Emily, & Lauren Fetter danielfetter5@hotmail.com